TOWN OF EMPIRE

30 East Park Avenue –P.O. Box 100 Empire CO 80438-0100
303/569-2978 – 303/569-2282 fax
July 29, 2020
Planning Commission Minutes
Planning Commission Members Present
Chair-  Sue Hauser,  Sally Rush, Denise Tennant, Lorray Singmaster. Mayor Wendy Koch

Police chief John Stein.

Approval of Agenda
MS. RUSH MOVED TO APPROVE THE REGULAR SCHEDULED PLANNING COMMISSION AGENDA FOR JULY 29, 2020, MAYOR KOCH PROVIDED THE SECOND AND ALL WERE IN FAVOR.  
Approval of Minutes.

MS. RUSH MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES FOR JUNE 24, 2020, AS CORRECTED MAYOR KOCH PROVIDED THE SECOND AND ALL WERE IN FAVOR.
Public Comment
There was no public present.

Resolution 20-15 setting fees for OHV use within the limits of the Town of  Empire

The Planning Commission proposed a $25 fee for a permit to operate OHV’s within town Limits.

MAYOR KOCH MOVED TO SEND RESOLUTION 20-15 TO THE EMPIRE BOARD OF TRUSTEES FOR CONSIDERATION, WITH THE $25 FEE, MS SINGMASTER PROVIDED THE SECOND AND ALL WERE IN FAVOR.

Mayor and Commission Member Reports

Ms. Hauser reported on the attorney’s interpretation of the information presented by Mr. Volpe last meeting. He agrees that the Town could sell the land, reimburse BLM and allow the land to be used for a marijuana store. He suggested contacting BLM prior to the sale to confirm the sale price is acceptable.

Ms. Rush presented a map prepared by MATRIX rating the vulnerability of water source areas in case of a fire. Empire’s Madd Creek watershed was given a low vulnerability score. We felt it should be higher. The Planning Commission would also like to see some consideration given to the wells in town. Ms. Rush will contact MATRIX about our desired changes and the Town will follow up with a letter if necessary.

Chief Stein gave a presentation on annexation possibilites for Empire. By state statue, the Town is allowed to annex up to three miles in any direction from the Town boundary. This would give Empire more control over what happens in the area adjacent to the Town. Our main concern is how much water and sewer can be supplied if personnal property owners wish to come in to Empire. Ms Hauser will get the numbers of the capacity and use for the water and the sewer system. The Commission decided to have Chief Stein approach the board about the possibility of annexing just the right of way three miles to the east and west. He will prepare a presentation for the August 18, 2020 Board of Trustees meeting.
Croke Property Subdivision

Mr. Croke has proposed donating land to the Town in exchange for help with the cost of the survey or waiving of the fee for a proposed subdivision at: EMPIRE MINE: COUPON PLACER  - 1298 UU 28-3-74 PT & IMPS LESS ESMT FOR SANITATION 336/629 350/146 ESMT 510/659 ESMT 531/990.  The donation would create a buildable lot on the Town owned property on Lot 4, Block 4 in Empire. The commission agreed to allocate  $2000 towards the project.
 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00
_____________________________________   ___________________________
(planning commission chair)                                 (town clerk)
